The second BIO-ARGO meeting was held in Villefranche in November 20 & 21, 2008.
Working group members present: Jean-François Berthon, Emmanuel Boss, Ken Johnson, Jim Bishop, Stuart Bernard, Hervé Claustre, Christine Coatanoan

Invited persons for the two days : Fabrizio d’Ortenzio (LOV), Antoine Poteau (LOV), Edouard Leymarie (LOV), François Bourrin (LOV°
November 20 (Morning)

After an introductory talk by Hervé Claustre summarizing the WG achievements since the February meeting, the first part of the meeting was dedicated to presentations of float related science. Two presentations were given by WG members:

· Ken Johnson: Measurement of oxygen and nitrate on profiling floats : current status, science applications and potential for a global network.
· Stuart Bernard : on going activities in South Africa
Two other presentations were given by LOV scientists:

· Antoine Poteau : Managing float and remote sensing data for the first PROVBIO
· Edouard Leymarie : Monte Carlo simulations for optimizing sensor location
November 20 (afternoon) and November 21

The second part of the meeting was focused on 
· Discussions to agree on first and second priorities with respect to measurements / sensors for each of the 3 platforms relevant of our WG. 

· The so-called cal/val float, dedicated to ocean color cal/val activities, with an emphasis on radiometry
· The “Bio-Argo” float with few “low-cost” bio-optical measurements, to fit with the ARGO array 
· The process study float more oriented to carbon stock (POC, PIC) and flux estimation (sedimentation, production)

· The presentation and the discussion of a prototype of float simulator (allowing to evaluate the energetic costs according to sensors, mission type and transmission mode).
· A review of the various part of the report already drafted 
· The planning and the organization of the writing of the report.

It is expected that a draft of the report will hopefully be available at the time of next IOCCG meeting. 

